DOI changes – impacts on LWCF
Initial Draft NASORLO assessment

1. The change is inconsistent with the intent and origins of the generic LWCF Act.

2. The change is inconsistent with the intent and testimony given in passing GAOA.

3. The change takes the only state outdoor recreation state grant program and changes it to another habitat and endangered species program driven by federal, not state, priorities.

4. The elimination of the nationally competitive grant ORLP program and replaced by a new Great American Outdoors Program ignores needs of underserved urban neighborhoods and is an obvious effort to divide the coalition which was needed to pass GAOA.

5. One of the strengths of the State Assistance program is its commitment to involving the public through individual state SCORP and OPSP.  This change to top down directives changes and weakens the program.

6. It eliminates state and citizen input into addressing and setting needs through the SCORP process and dictates state and local grant priorities from the federal level.

7. It significantly diminishes the role and input of the Governor's in a long term and successful state administered federal partnership.  

8. Recent experience with citizen adaptation to crisis, such as the pandemic, shows the need for the provision of parks in close to home locations. This change significantly diminishes the potential of addressing these needs.

9. The change in the LWCF Manual also erodes significantly the economic impact of the state program as now 85% of state projects are infrastructure with great spin off impacts in jobs supported and created.  Changing to LWCF to a land acquisition and habitat program will largely reduce these economic benefits.
10. We recommend immediately suspending the action of the Secretary of Interior and return to the previous procedures until the new Administration can provide has a chance to review any changes and implement GAOA as fully agreed to and passed.  

